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Published Monthly           www.firstumcrochester.org           
May 2020                                                                                             Editor:  Judy Saddler  
          bassbeagle2@gmail.com 

The Messenger 

 

WORSHIP WITH US!!! 
 

MOVED TO AN ONLINE FORMAT 

Visit www.firstumcrochester.org and look for the 

link near the bottom of the page.  
REMINDER: Online Coffee Hour follows at 11:30 AM 

using the ZOOM format.   
We will email a link. 

 

 

 

WEAR A MASK - SAVE A LIFE! 

Mask wearing during the Coronavirus crisis not only protects 
the wearer, it also protects those the wearer comes into contact 
with.  It may help save a life! Simple instructions for making 
them may be found online. Thank you for being good to yourself 
and to others! 

Please practice social distancing and quarantine as much as 
possible.    

 

http://www.firstumcrochester.org/
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Dear Friends, 
 

I have been reflecting on the first chapter of Genesis in my devotional 
time lately. I have always been fascinated by the creation stories. When 
God began to create heaven and earth, άand the earth was formless and 
void and darkness was hovering over the waters, God said, 'Let there be 
light.' And there was light. And God saw the light, that it was good, and 
[God] divided the light from the darkness. And God called the light Day 
and the darkness God called Night. And there was evening, and there was 
morning, the first day (Gen. мΥм-рύΦέ Those words captured my imagina-
tion many years ago - and they still do. 
 

Many scholars believe the first creation account in Genesis was written 
around 550 BCE, as the Jewish exiles were returning from their captivity 
in Babylon. The writers were drawing on the stories they had always 
heard about who God was and what God had done - how God created 
the world by drawing out order from the mysterious and chaotic deep. I 
imagine that, in a time of turmoil and uncertainty and returning to a 
homeland that had been devastated, they desired to know God as one 
who would make a new creation with them. A God who knew chaos inti-
mately, and who could make something new come out of it. A God whose 
Spirit, whose very breath, hovered over the wasteland that had once 
been their home before they even began to nurture the hope of return. 
 

I find myself drawn to the first story of creation because I too want to 
know God as a God who is caught up in this mess, whose breath fills my 
lungs, whose presence is known in the uncertainty of what may come 
next. Even as we continue to hunker down and prepare for the worst, we 
already begin to look for notes of new creation; the buds that bring flow-
ers, the lists of first things we'll do once we can be together in-person. 
God did not create once and leave be. I believe in a God who has always 
been enmeshed in each and every aspect of existence, creating and re-
creating it so that it is always very good. 
 

 

Feed the Need  

To be disciples, living and teaching the Word of God  

O@RSNQôR BNQMDQ 
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Notes From The Trustees:  (continued) 

 

B.  The Trustees and Finance signed a Memorandum of Understanding 
concerning the cost of the parsonage sewer hookup and the re-
payment of a $9,000 loan from the Trustees to Finance.  The total cost 
of the sewer hookup was $6,390, and Trustees entered into a financial 
agreement with the City of Rochester to Finance this amount through a 
10-year loan at 0% (zero percent). At this time, Finance owed Trustees 
$6,250 on their loan.  Thus, Trustees paid finance $140, to zero balance 
the difference between the sewer hook charge and the re-payment of 
the loan.  Thus, Finance now pays for the parsonage water and sewer 
charges. 
C.  Trustees also purchased several new hard-wired smoke and carbon 
monoxide detectors for the parsonage, ($185).  This is a life safety ex-
penditure to ensure wellbeing of the Hunt family. 
D.  Trustees also paid the City of Rochester $10 for the yearly alarm per-
mit and $16.00 for the property tax on our 128 Portland St lot. 
E.  Trustees are about contract with a local paving company to patch 
several problem areas in our parking lot.  Tentative price is about 
$5,000.00 

F.  The quarterly check from the United Methodist Foundation of New 
England has been received and all disbursement have been made. 
G.  Trustees received about $8,544.00 from Finance and the TrusteeΩs 
portion of the Verizon tower lease.  We ARE VERY GRATEFUL for your 
very generous financial gifts and we strive to be thoughtful stewards of 
your donations.  

Please feel free to contact anyone on trustees should you have any 
thoughts, questions and/or concerns.   

    Sincerely,        

   Charlie Devito, Trustee President,  

   Kent Marzoil, Trustee Vice President     

   Mark Leahey, Trustee Treasurer 
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Notes From The Trustees: 

Hello to all my fellow F.U.M.C. worshippers: 

The Trustees have accomplished many items this Winter and early 
Spring.  

A. A lot of work and capital has been invested into the Hurd Hall 
kitchen.  Our well-aged kitchen appliances need expensive 
new parts and services and Trustees is working with Roches-
ter Fellow kitchen (RFK) to upgrade several work areas in  
order to comply with Rochester City food and health codes. 
To date, Trustees has invested $5,017.24 in the Hurd Hall 
Kitchen. 

 
1. The Trustees and RFK split the cost of a brand-NEW stove for the 
Hurd Hall Kitchen.  The previous stove had far exceeded is useful life 
and we were paying a lot of money on frequent service calls.  The new 
stove was selected by RFK which includes 8 burners on top and two 
ovens.  The RFK staff says the stove is άAmazingέΦ  The cost to Trustees 
was $2,053.40 or 52% of the stove cost. 
2. Trustees also contracted with A-D Archambault plumbing, ($788), 
to purchase and install a new hand washing sink for the Hurd Hall 
Kitchen.  
3. Trustees spent $981.84 on new heating element for the dishwash-
er.  This cost includes, purchase, delivery and installation. 
4.  Trustees contracted with Portsmouth Steam ($595) for the annual 
steam cleaning of the kitchen hood and floor space. 
5.  Trustees also paid A-D Archambault $248 for the required annual 
backflow valve test. 
6.  All these capital improvements are to make the kitchen far more 
efficient and more in line with city food preparation health 
codes.  These upgrades are to help the RFK mission which is more   
important than ever considering the recent COVID issues and the 
growing number of people seeking a meal from RFK. 
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Feed the Need  
We bring the Word of Jesus Christ to our communities and the world.  

 

God will not leave us alone. Not now. Not ever. Feel God's breath mov-
ing against your skin. Breathe the Spirit into your lungs. We still have 
difficult days to deal with. We always have. We will get through it to-
gether, by the grace of God. And when we step through to the other 
side of pandemic, social distancing, quarantining, and all the other 
stuff, we who are made in the image of God will participate in the work 
of New Creation. That is my prayer. Can I get an άAmen?έ 
 

Peace and love, 
 
Pastor Jeff 
 
 
SPRING FAIR UPDATE: POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER 
NOTICE 

 

RE: APRIL ISSUE  OF THE MESSENGER 

Apologies for not being able to publish an April        
Messenger.  Computer issues have been resolved so 
please donõt forget to submit articles for the June    
Messenger May 15th.  Thanks! 

Judy Saddler, Editor 

  

 

 

 

A BIG FUMC ñTHANK YOUò to all the teams who 
are continuing to serve people through the ministry of 
Fellowship Kitchen! You are a blessing! 
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Worship Planning for May 
 

In May, the Easter Season Sermon Series CLOSER AND CLOSER con-
tinues... 
 

May 3rd - The 4th Sunday of Easter 
Texts: Psalm 23, John 10:1-10 
Title: Someone to Watch Over Us 
Theme: We must take the necessary risk of trusting the Good Shep-
herd.  May we also learn to trust each other in the same way. 
 
May 10th - The 5th Sunday of Easter, MotherΩs Day, άFestival of the 
Christian Homeέ 
Texts: 1 Peter 2:2-10, John 14:1-14 
Title: Living Stones 
Theme: With Jesus as our cornerstone, may we work to build the 
kingdom of God together. 
 
May 17th - The 6th Sunday of Easter 
Texts: Acts 17:22-31, John 14:15-21 
Title: The Air We Breathe 
Theme: We live, move, and have our being in GodΩs freedom. God is 
as near to us as the air we breathe and the beating of our own 
hearts. 
 
May 24th - The 7th Sunday of Easter, Ascension Sunday, Heritage 
Sunday 
Texts: Acts 1:6-14, John 17:1-11 
Title: Can I Get a Witness? 
Theme: We are commanded to share the stories of what we have 
seen and experienced of the living Christ. 
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PROJECT LINUS MOTHERS DAY  
DEDICATION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Project Linus blanket dedication on Mothers Day 
will likely be virtual. Please have any finished blankets 
to the church by May 4th at the latest as the services 
are recorded earlier in the week. 
 
The team has been producing blankets while practicing 
social distancing. During the last few months it has 
been our privilege to distribute blankets to children in 
need locally. Several lost everything due to fire and 
one little girl lost her mom in a car accident.  Thank 
you to all those that have made this possible.  For 
more info you can call Cindy Edgerly at 603- 534-
8346. 
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In Our Thoughts and Prayers   

 
Prayers And Condolence: 
Family of Michelle Labrecque, Family of Christopher Harmon, 
Family of David Pike, Family & friends of Richard Powell 
 
Prayers and Concerns: 
Pam & Zak King, John Barnett, Kaitlyn Leahey, Emily Single-
ton, Bethany Mills, Megan & Tom Ciccarello, Lynn Russell, 
Jay Edgerly, All those in health care work & first responders, 
Lauren Doke, Margaret Combs, Angelica Hamilton, Susan 
Beaulieu, Louise Corn, Sam Fortier, Sarah Fortier, Ronald 
Benner, Leonard Lassor, Carole Casey, Charlie Whitford 
 
Congratulations & Celebrations: 
Celebrate the opportunity to continue be a church through 
technology & the people, Celebrate the birth of baby boy Fin-
ley to Veronica & Andrew on 4/7 
 
Prayers For The Ministry We Support: 
We Support Dr. Belinda Forbes & Family 

 
 

ONLINE PRAYER: Prayer requests may be sent to 

Pastor Jeff (jjhrev@gmail.com) by 11 AM on Wednesdays. 
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Worship Planning for May  (continued) 
 
  

Pentecost Sermon Series:  
GODΩS CREATIVE CONNECTION 

Even as GodΩs Spirit is doing a new thing, we know that the Spirit 
has been active since the very beginning. 
 

May 31st - Pentecost Sunday 
Texts: Acts 2:1-12, John 7:37-39 
Title: The Power of Communication 
Theme: God speaks to us in whatever άlanguageέ is needed for us to  
actually hear and respond. 
 

 
ELECTRONIC GIVING TO SUPPORT FUMC 

  
 
 
  

We need your help. Needless to say, weekly giving has decre- 
ased due to our inability to be physically present for worship each 
Sunday.  Our expenses continue even during the COVID-19 crisis. We 
understand that some may not be able to continue to give due to 
layoffs/furloughs or illness. If you need assistance, please let Pastor 
Jeff know. We can assist you through the generosity of others. If you 
have the means and desire to temporarily give more to offset what 
others cannot, please do so.  Thank you for being the church! 
 

Please consider using the Give+ app (download from the 
App Store or Google Play store, or set up automatic ACH 
payments through Vanco.  Contact Kate Marcotte for more 
information at simplek79@yahoo.com . 

mailto:jjhrev@gmail.com
mailto:simplek79@yahoo.com


 

6 

 

 
 

May 2020 Birthdays 

Natalia Hernandez Parsell      May 2 

Ethan Hunt                  May 2 

Karen Lindsay                   May 2 

Ella Alden                                      May 5 

Zeb Letourneau                           May 5 

Ron Snyder                                   May 10 

Jennifer Mayotte                         May 11 

Carrie Foss                                    May 12 

Jordan Smith                                May 12 

Daniel L.  Saucier                        May 14 

John Wilderman                         May 18 

Mark Leahey                               May 18 

Elaine Wright                              May 20 

Mike Cook                                   May 23 

Robin Stevens                             May 25 

Jeff Hunt                                      May 27 
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ANNUAL PHOTOGRAPH SHOW 
(VIRTUAL) 

I donΩt have details yet and am not sure when I will 
get them. We are working on putting together the 
photography show as a virtual show. It is complicat-
ed. Watch for details on the website. It will be differ-
ent and exciting. And you can quote me on that!    
Blessings, Cindy  Edgerly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

\ 

 

CASSEROLE COMMITTEE - provides meals 
for people in our church family during difficult times.  Any-
one who is in need of meals may call one of the two Chair-
persons: Diane  Marzoli 332-1766 or Dottie Bickford-Longo 
664-5552, or contact the office for assistance. Please let us 
know whether you have any dietary restrictions! We al-
ways bring enough food for the whole family. If you can 
help, either by cooking or buying a meal, we need you! 
Thanks. 
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The VBS Team will be meeting in late April to 

discuss our plan regarding this yearõs VBS. Cur-

rently, we are scheduled to take part in Knights 

of North Castle on July 6-10 from 5-8pm. We 

will be discussing contingency plans to help 

make any necessary changes. Look for more up-

dates in the coming weeks!  
 
Michelle Pyrich and The VBS Team  

 

 

 
 
 

Help First UMC While You Shop - If you 

shop Amazon, particularly while remaining socially distant 
during the COVID-19 crisis, use this link: https://
smile.amazon.com/ch/02-6009459 . When you do, a per-
centage of what you spend is donated to our church. 
Thank you for supporting FUMC! 
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May 2020 Birthdays  (continued) 
 

Caleb Cook                      May 28 

Ann Moynihan                May 31 

Michelle Parker               May 31 

If you do not see your birthday listed, please contact the office and 
someone on the Sip & Share Committee. 

 

FUMC Heritage Happenings 

    This month the Rochester Soup Kitchen will be 37 years old.  On 
Tuesday April 5, 1983 the soup kitchen opened for the first time in 
our own Hurd Hall. 
 
The first meal consisted of chicken soup and cheese sandwich-
es.  The turnout was small but Committee Chairman, Cindy Edgerly 
said she was optimistic that more people would attend the following 
Thursday, according to the article from the Fosterôs Daily Democrat 
of Wednesday, April 6, 1983. 
 
    Cindy had met with Pauline Bell, director of Concordôs Friendly 
Kitchen in January of that year.  ñBeing with her was a real inspira-
tion.  Sheôs a really beautiful person.  Sometimes the Lord gives you 
an idea and it keeps coming upò said Cindy who had long wanted to 
provide hot meals to Rochester residents. 
    
    The Rochester Fellowship Kitchen Committee was made up of 
members from Holy Rosary Church, First Congregational Church, 
Resurrection Lutheran Church, Gonic Baptist, Chapel of Nativity in 
Barrington, St. Maryôs Church and FUMC for a total membership of 
35. 
 

    And as is so often said, the rest is history.    
 

Kent Marzoli, Records and History 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/02-6009459
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/02-6009459

